
Metal unrest on East Rand: 

Industrial 
Council 
exposed 
SEVERE unrest has continued in the 
metal industry with thousands ol 
workers on the East Rand striking for 
better wages. 

The unrest has been related to the 
annual wage negotiations on the steel 
and engineering industrial council and 
worker leaders say the events of the past 
few months have once again exposed 
the complete inadequacy of the council. 

The Metal and Allied Workers' 
Union to which many of the workers 
belong, has refused to join the council 
because it believes the council cannot 
deal adequately with worker demands 
in its present form. 

On the other hand, the employers' 
federation, Seifsa, has refused to nego
tiate with unions outside the council 

WARNING 
In March this year, David Sibabe, 

general secretary of MAWU, warned 
employers that they were "sitting on the 
lid of a volcano". 

During 1981, he said, employers 
were making record profits but workers 
were not receiving increases in wages to 
compensate for the rapid rise in prices. 

To make matters worse, he added, 
there had been no planting in the rural 
areas in Decemberdue to lack erf rain, so 
that the families of the many contract 
workers employed in the metal industry 
were fully dependent on their wages. 

Employers took no notice, saying 
they would only negotiate on the indust
rial council. When the negotiations 
started, employers offered a 25 cents an 
hour increase for all grades- far below 
FOSATU's R2 an hour living wage 
standard 

DELAY 
The situation worsened further when 

the mainly white artisan unions on the 
council rejected the offer and declared a 
dispute, thereby delaying wage 
increases still further 

Workers responded by taking the sit* 
uationintotheir own hands. At least ten 
wage strikes had already taken place on 
the East Rand before the council nego
tiations began. 

Now, thousands of workers decided 
they could not wait any longer and 
downed tools at Haggie Rand, National 
Bolts. Screentex, Frys Metals, Defy 
and Scaw Metals. 

At several of these factories manage
ment either gave or agreed to negotiate 
increases and workers returned to work, 

ANGLO AMERICAN 
At Scaw Metals, which is owned by 

A nglo American, management refused 
to give any increase at all. Workers did 
not even put forward the R2 an hour 
living wage demand but only asked for 
an immediate 10 cents an hour increase 
which could be taken off the industrial 
council increase when that was given. 

Scaw management refused, saying 
this would "pre-empt" the council nego
tiations, 

SI>op stewards and union representa

tives were amazed that a management 
with a "Uberar image like Anglo 
American could refuse a 10 cents 
increase while they had already offered 
more than that on the council. 

Moses Mayckiso said: "Companies 
have no trouble awarding unilateral 
wage increases in individual factories 
when they deadlock with our unions. 

"But when unions who don't even 
represent our workers deadlock the 
council negotiations, they refuse to do 
the same. This is bound to reinforce all 
our members* suspickHtscfthecountiL" 

DISMISSED 
Despite prolonged negotiations* 

Scaw management refused to budge 
and dismissed the 2 800 woricers on 
strike- which included most black cleri
cal staff. Many contract woricers 
returned home. 

A week later about half had returned, 
but many have yet to come back despite 
Scaw's undertaking to re-employ. 

Rodney Mwamba, MAWU branch 
secretary in the Transvaal, has said: "It 
is difficult to understand what 'pre
empting* negotiations means in this sit
uation. 

"It is hard to belie ve that any manage
ment could consider refusing the small 
increase worth all the loss and human 
suffering this has caused*" 

AGREEMENT 
Unions and employers cm the council 

finally reached agreement on pay 
increases late this month. Skilled 
workers will get increases of up to 40 
cents an hour but unskilled workers 
increases from 30 cents an hour. 

The new minimum rate willbeRl,43 
an hour, which falls far short of the 
FOSATU living wage demand which 
was already formulated last year. 

One black union on the council has 
refused to accept the agreement and will 
ask its members whether they want it to 
withdraw from the council. 

DIRTY WORD 

"• IV metal industrial council is 
already adirty word among workers," a 
worker leader has said. 

"Now, they have been shown even 
more clearly how ridiculously inade
quate the council is," 


